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Superannuation Legislation Amendment (New Zealand 
Arrangement) Bill 2012 

Introduced into the House of Representatives on 11 October 2012; passed both 
Houses on 22 November 2012 
Portfolio: Financial Services and Superannuation  
PJCHR comments: Report 6/12, tabled on 16 October 2012 
Response received: 12 March 2013 

 

Summary of committee view 

3.1 The committee thanks the Minister for his response. 

3.2 The committee considers that the response has adequately addressed the 
committee's concerns and notes that it would have been helpful for this information 
to have been included in the statement of compatibility. 

3.3 The committee notes that bill has already been passed by the Parliament and 
regrets that the committee's concerns were not addressed in a more timely manner. 

Background 

3.4 This bill amends the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997, the Superannuation 
(Government Co-contribution for Low Income Earners) Act 2003 and the Taxation 
Administration Act 1953 to implement the Arrangement on Trans-Tasman 
Retirement Savings Portability to enable Australians and New Zealanders to transfer 
retirement savings between the two countries. 

3.5 The Arrangement establishes a scheme to enable Australians and New 
Zealanders to transfer their retirement savings when they move between Australia 
and New Zealand, while preserving the integrity of the retirement savings systems of 
both countries. 

3.6 The committee sought further information on the relevant safeguards for 
protecting personal information that may be disclosed through the information-
sharing provisions in the bill before forming a view on the compatibility of the bill 
with the right to privacy in article 17 of the International Covenant on Civil and 
Political Rights (ICCPR). 

3.7 The Minister's response is attached. 

http://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Joint/Human_Rights/Completed_inquiries/2012/62012/c07
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Committee’s response 

3.8 In light of the information provided, the committee accepts that the 
information sharing provisions in the bill pursue a legitimate objective (namely, to 
facilitate the transfer of retirement savings between Australia and New Zealand) and 
that the accompanying safeguards outlined in the response are likely to be sufficient 
to ensure that any limitation on the right to privacy may be regarded as reasonable, 
necessary and proportionate to achieve a legitimate objective. 

3.9 The committee notes that it would have been helpful had this information 
been included in the statement of compatibility.  

3.10 The committee also notes that bill has already been passed by the 
Parliament and regrets that the committee's concerns were not addressed in a more 
timely manner. 








